PETER JORDAN, Ed. D.
Principal

DONALD R. COOK Assistant Principal

Telephone: 570-253-2046 Fax: 570-253-1502

## Konesdale Kigh School

GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT 459 TERRACE STREET HONESDALE, PENNSYLVANIA 18431-1599 AMY NEUGEBAUER (A-G) School Counselor aneugebauer@whsdk12.com

PAUL REIPRICH (H-O) School Counselor preiprich@whsdk12.com

PAIGE PINTO (P-Z) School Counselor ppinto@whsdk12.com

JAIME SULLIVAN Administrative Assistant jsullivan@whsdk12.com

Dear Parent or Guardian,

At Honesdale High School we have the privilege of offering dual enrollment courses through Lackawanna College and Keystone College. IF your student is enrolled in a class that is considered college level through Lackawanna College and/or Keystone College, they could be eligible to earn college credit at a reduced cost of \$100 per credit, all while sitting in their seat at HHS. This ultimately saves them time and money in the long run.

In order to be eligible for dual enrollment and remain in the program, the following criteria must be met:

- You must be a junior, senior, or accelerated sophomore.
- A student must be ranked within the top 50% of their class.
- Students must earn a 3.0 (85% or above) in order to receive dual enrollment college credit for each class.
- If the student falls below a 2.0 (77% or below) or is in violation of the Wayne Highlands School District's cheating/plagiarism policy, they will be immediately dropped from the course without a refund from the college and no longer able to earn college credit.

Please see the back side of this letter for a complete listing of Honesdale High School classes that are considered for dual enrollment, as well as the college course name and number through Lackawanna College and/or Keystone College. If you have questions about transferring the college credits to your anticipated college/university, please visit that school's website and search for *transferability of credits*.

In the upcoming weeks a representative from both Lackawanna and Keystone College will be presenting on their dual enrollment program and reviewing key details and criteria to be eligible, plus their registration paperwork and deadlines.

If your child is interested in taking advantage of earning college credit, they would simply fill out the dual enrollment registration paperwork and send in the payment to the respective college prior to the deadline noted on the form. If you have further questions or need clarification, please feel free to call your student's school counselor at 570-253-2046.

Sincerely,

The HHS Counseling Department

Amy Neugebauer, Paul Reiprich, Paige Pinto